The MDNR has started the process of revising the 1997 Michigan Gray Wolf Recovery and Management Plan.  A “Roundtable” of interested or affected groups is being formed to work on that plan revision.  Michigan Resource Stewards has been asked to be part of that group.  Gaylord Alexander has volunteered to be our representative.  Gary Boushelle, Jerry Weinrich, and Larry Robinson have agreed to assist by reviewing the plan and preparing a position on items that MRS would want included in the revision.  The Wolf Roundtable has not met yet, but we wanted to present a brief outline of our position for approval of the MRS membership.  We also are soliciting comments or additions that members might have.

· The original 1997 plan was a comprehensive document and the revision should include similar strategies for the U.P.  The confirmation of wolves in the NLP will require some changes.
· The plan clearly identified wolf recovery goals that needed to be met in order to change the status of or completely de-list, Michigan and Wisconsin wolves under the federal Endangered Species Act.  It also listed population goals required to be considered as recovered  under Michigan’s Endangered Species law.  The U.P. wolf population has now surpassed those numerical goals needed to trigger status changes.  We do not feel the recovery goal should be raised or adjusted, but that the de-listing process should continue.
· 1997 plan acknowledged that the biological carrying capacity in the U.P. was likely higher than the social or cultural carrying capacity (SCC).  The Plan Revision should continue that approach.  We now have a better idea what that SCC actually is.  There should also be the acknowledgement that the SCC in the NLP is going to be at even lower wolf densities.

· We do not feel the NLP should be identified as “potential wolf habitat”, nor should there be a numerical recovery goal or stated intent to “recover” wolf populations in the LP.  Wolves should continue to be protected in NLP, but they should be considered as an incidental species.  NLP wolves should not be considered as part of the population goals of Michigan’s plan.

· Wolves in the U.P. should still be considered as recovered and the process to down-list or de-list them should continue.

· The “Draft Environmental Assessment for the Management of Wolf Conflicts and Depredating Wolves in Michigan” has been competed by MDNR, USFWS, and USDA/APHIS/WS.  It is critical this be adopted to allow lethal and non-lethal control of wolf depredation.  MDNR will be issued permit for wolf control, USDA Wildlife Services will act as agent to actually do work.
· We have concerns over funding required for wolf management.  Compensation for livestock depredation should be funded by private groups, USDA, or MDA, not from MDNR budgets.

· Increased management or monitoring activity for NLP wolves will further strain tight MDNR budgets.  The level and frequency of population monitoring or other management activities should be dependant on the level of funding from non-game sources.
Again, these are just some initial comments.  We will become more involved once the Roundtable has been convened and their charge becomes more clearly defined.  We are interested in input or suggestions from members.  Feel free to contact Gaylord, Gary, or I with your comments.

